

March 22, 2018

To: St. Joseph Catholic High School and St. John Paul II / Faculté St. Jean-Paul Families

Re: Recent Board Decision regarding High School Boundaries

At the Regular Board March 19, 2018 Board meeting, the Board of Trustees made the following decisions:

Motion #1: That the Board of Trustees reaffirm the High School Boundary approved at the Feb 22, 2017 Board Meeting, and provide Yellow School Bus Transportation to students that are eligible to be transported.

Motion #2: That the Board of Trustees direct the Superintendent to reinforce the North/ South Grade 8-12 Boundary allowing only existing students to be grandfathered into their existing school.

Motion #3: That the Board of Trustees direct the Superintendent to develop parameters to allow/deny students to choose their North/South Grade 8-12 school only when specific programming warrants the change in a given year.

Due to the growth of the student population in our District, the Board understands that there is a need to effectively manage the growth of the size of classes and balance the student population. As a result, the Board made a decision to grandfather existing students but new students would be required to attend the school that is in their boundary.

Yours in Catholic Education,

Grande Prairie District Catholic Schools

High School Boundary

Legend

St. John Paul II

St. John Pau

Karl Germann

Superintendent of Schools